MEMO TO: Village Board of Trustees

FROM: Joan DeStephano, Chairperson of Environmental Concerns Committee,

ECC

DATE : February 11, 2004

SUBJECT: Creation of Materials Recycling Subcommittee of

Environmental Concerns Committee

I am requesting the concurrence of the Village Board in the creation of the Materials Recycling Subcommittee of the ECC. This Subcommittee will explore the possibility and processes necessary to recycle additional materials than we are recycling today. Their first initiative is to investigate recycling electronics including computers, computer monitors and television sets. Due to the high cost of recycling these items, the Materials Recycling Subcommittee will work with other DuPage County municipalities to share in the work effort and program costs to benefit more county residents.

I am recommending the appointments of:

Winnie Lyons, Chairperson Jennifer Jandras James Leahy Lonnie Morris

with a term expiring May 2005. The volunteer applications for these individuals are attached. Also, please note that with this appointment, Winnie Lyons will be withdrawn from serving on the Multi-family and Commercial Recycling Subcommittee.

Your favorable consideration of this request is appreciated.